August 15, 2017

Project Area Receipt and Delivery Capacity - Update
Non-Critical Notice

NOVA Gas Transmission Ltd. (NGTL) continues to review mainline capacity on the NGTL System. Based on existing
and future Firm Transportation — Receipt (FT-R) and Firm Transportation — Delivery (FT-D) commitments by
Customers, NGTL advises that the following updates are effective immediately:

FT-R in the Peace River Project Area
The Josephine Lateral is fully contracted and is now part of the fully contracted Groundbirch Mainline &
Gordondale Lateral Area.

Areas that are fully contracted or are approaching contract capacity are identified on the NGTL System Availability
Maps posted on the TransCanada Customer Express website at the following link:

http://tccustomerexpress.com/2801.html

FT-R/FT-D New Service

Customers interested in new firm service at locations within fully contracted areas should submit their requests to
their Customer Account Manager. New requests for firm service in these areas will be included in future mainline

facility expansion plans. NGTL does not include Interruptible Transportation — Receipt (IT-R) or Interruptible
Transportation — Delivery (IT-D) volumes in the design for additional facilities.

FT-R/FT-D Transfers

All transfer requests within fully contracted areas are reviewed by NGTL to determine hydraulic impact to the
system and are subject to the NGTL Tariff regarding service transfers. Previously approved transfers are not
indicative of future approvals.

FT-D Transfers are requested and assessed through NGTL’s FT-D: Transfers Open Season found at the following
link: http://tccustomerexpress.com/2856.html

Your NGTL Contacts:

Please contact your Customer Account Manager if you have questions or require additional information about this
notice at the phone number or email address listed on the following link:
http://tccustomerexpress.com/2797.html




